
 

 
File Ref: DN19/0052 

CR19-387982 
 

09 December 2019 
 
 

Patrick Copas 
Environmental Assessment Officer 
Department of Planning, Industry & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2000 

Email: patrick.copas@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Development Referral No. DN19/0052 
Proposal: Notification of Modification Application Kurnell Refinery Conversion 

Project SSD 554 MOD 6 - Captain Cook Drive, Kurnell  
Property: 160-166 Captain Cook Drive, Kurnell 

 
I refer to the above development notification which was referred to Council for comment in 
accordance with the State Environmental Planning Policy (State and Regional Development) 
2011. 
 
Council has reviewed the proposal and considers that the modification application can be 
supported as it relates specifically to the extension of the timeframe of works. Council does 
not have specific comment at this time but emphasises the specific matters to be satisfied on 
completion of works; namely the provision of the Containment Cell Final Report, Long-Term 
Environmental Management Plan and Validation Report for the Pipeways. 
 
If you need any clarification of the above comments, please contact Council’s Environmental 
Assessment Officer, Leanne Mariani on 9710 0149 or email lmariani@ssc.nsw.gov.au and 
quote the application number in the subject. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Leanne Mariani 
 
 


